Aviation House 125 Kingsway London WC2B 6SE T 0300 123 1231 enquiries@ofsted.gov.uk www.ofsted.gov.uk Ofsted raising standards improving lives

28 April 2014

Dear Parent

## The Glebe Primary School: Ofsted's interim assessment

I am pleased to provide some important information about The Glebe Primary School.

As you may know, during its last inspection in June 2011, Ofsted inspectors judged your child's school to be good. Schools that are performing well are now inspected less often than other schools. This usually means that good schools are inspected once in five years, whilst schools that require improvement will normally be inspected within two years of their last inspection.

Some good schools are inspected about three years after their last inspection; others may have their inspections deferred to a later date. In order for Ofsted to decide when the next inspection of a good school should take place, Ofsted will consider and evaluate various sources of information, as listed below. This is called an 'interim assessment.'

In carrying out the interim assessment, we considered the following:

- pupils' attainment, including the attainment of significant groups of pupils with a focus on disabled pupils and those who have special educational needs, and pupils' attainment in core subjects
- pupils' progress, including the progress made by different groups of pupils
- pupils' attendance
- any inspection visits carried out by Ofsted since the last routine inspection;
- qualifying complaints<sup>1</sup> about the school referred to Ofsted by parents or carers
- results from Parent View

<sup>1</sup> Ofsted has specific powers (under section 11a–c of the Education Act 2005, as amended) to investigate certain complaints, known as qualifying complaints.